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Letters from Home: Thank You to Our
Redeployed Colleagues

The Inside View is launching a new
column called "Letters from Home" to
recognize our colleagues who have
been redeployed to help manage the
current hospital surge and to keep
them connected with us in their home
department.

This past week, Radiology was asked
to redeploy some of our nurses and Bridget O’Bryan-Alberts, RN, MSN,
director, Radiology Nursing, has shared the letter below with us. We will
continue to update everybody on our redeployed colleagues in the next edition
of The Inside View on Jan. 22.

Hannah Eldridge came to us from outside the institution. She has never
worked inpatient at BIDMC and is redeployed to Feldberg 5. When notified,
Hannah said that she "will take on this new challenge as an opportunity to learn
more."  She added that all of these new experiences will help improve her skills
as a nurse. This positive attitude is one that she also displayed when orienting
to Interventional Radiology where she is now well-respected and regarded as a
top team player.

During the last surge, Jenna Jarett was redeployed to the non-COVID-RCU
surge space. Having just joined our interventional team from the FICU, where
she was a travel RN, Jenna was instrumental in supporting her new Radiology
colleagues who were unfamiliar with the workings of an inpatient unit. She again
has stepped up with another redeployment, this time to the FICU, which she
personally requested and where she is well-regarded. The FICU team was very
happy to hear that Jenna was coming back, well aware of her strong clinical
skills and familiarity with the workings of the unit.

Maryanne Humphrys is one of our unit-based educators and, as most know,
has been in Radiology Nursing for quite some time. She can speak to many
changes over the years, both within the hospital and our expanding Radiology
Interventional service line. This latest change is her newest challenge: in her
redeployment to the EOHS, Maryann will take on new responsibilities including
phone triage related to COVID-19 work status and testing determination.

Danielle Francisco is our newest RN on the procedural team. Not yet off
orientation, she was asked to return to PCS to support the FICU where she was
redeployed from the floor last January. Again, the FICU team is very happy to
have Danielle back knowing her skillsets and commitment to excellent patient
care.

After years in Cardiology at Mass General Hospital, Lisa Parizeau came to
Radiology at BIDMC for a change. She immediately fit right in and brought
strong critical thinking skills and a mature understanding of comprehensive
patient care. Now, as a strong, well-established interventional RN, Lisa is
redeployed to Farr 5. Working in an unfamiliar inpatient environment with a
clinical learning curve, Lisa has displayed real courage; she knows how to seek
out resources, ask questions, and get direction when needed to provide high-
quality patient care.

Thank you, Hannah, Jenna, Maryanne, Danielle, and Lisa, for your
tremendous work and willingness to jump right in to help during these
difficult times.

Here in Radiology, we would like to celebrate our redeployed colleagues who
are contributing in vital ways to help our community forge through these times.
Please know that we are cheering you on and proud to be your teammates. If
there is anything you would like to see in upcoming editions of our newsletter, or
if someone has a story about a redeployed colleague or team, please share
your thoughts with our Communications Director Lindsay Oslund. 

Awards, Honors & Kudos
Recognizing Our Radiology Colleagues 

Congratulations, Nicole, Marcella, and Amanda!
"Congratulations to Nicole Caddell for passing the ARDMS MSK registry.
Nicole has been one of the sonographers performing the subspecialty MSK
exams for a couple of years. This is a relatively new specialty in Ultrasound and
we’re delighted to recognize Nicole for working so diligently to succeed in
accomplishing this goal. Congratulations, Nicole! 

I also wanted to share that two of our sonographers successfully passed the
additional registry credential for Registered Vascular Technologists. Marcella
Boy and Amanda Mui worked diligently preparing for this registry and I’m very
excited for them that they achieved this goal in December. Congratulations
Marcella and Amanda; great work!"
–Bernie Kennedy, chief ultrasonographer, Radiology

Way to Go, BID-Lexington Radiology!
"I am very pleased to announce that Lexington has passed the state's
Mammography Quality Standards Act inspection without any deficiencies.
Thank you to everyone who has helped in assisting us when needed. A special
shoutout to Tracy Nadeau, who stepped in to help with our quality control, and
thank you to Ethel Waite, who performed 'light duty' by helping me with the
paperwork. This was truly a team effort."
–Judy Farina, RT (R)(M), Radiology Manager, BIDHC-Lexington/Chelsea, and
Boston Children’s Hospital

Three Cheers for Our Breast MRI Team
Last month, the American College of Radiology (ACR)'s Committee on Breast
MRI Accreditation granted our Breast MRI program reaccreditation for the next
three years. Accreditation is granted if a facility meets all criteria established by
the ACR Committee on Breast MRI Accreditation. This status signifies that a
facility provides this essential service to its community at the highest standards
of the radiology profession. Congratulations to our Breast MRI team on your
achievement, and a special shoutout to Emelia Johnson, MRI tech II,
and Geunwon Kim-Sun, MD, PhD, for doing the heavy lifting throughout the
process!

A Super-Sweet Pick-Me-Up
"Kudos to Mike Bao and our entire first-year residency team for coming up with
the idea to assemble, package, and safely distribute ready-to-bake chocolate
chip cookie kits to our residents and fellows! Great teamwork, everyone!"
–Anu Shenoy-Bhangle, MD, Associate Residency Program Director

Spreading Holiday Cheer
On Christmas Eve, Jim Rawson, MD, and
Marcelline Previlon, APN-NP, took to the halls
of Rosenberg to spread a bit of holiday cheer in
delightfully festive outfits! Thank you, Jim and
Marcelline, and to everyone in our Radiology
community who worked over the holiday
season, for your uplifting energy and
commitment to our patients. We appreciate you
very much. 

The Research Roundup

Congratulations to Our 2020 Minigrant Recipients
The Radiology Research Steering Committee is pleased to announce that Salil
Soman, MD, has been awarded a Radiology Research Minigrant for his
proposed study with specific aims to: 

1) compare Cerebral microbleed (CMB) detection rates on precondition
quantitative susceptibility mapping (pQSM), and susceptibility-weighted imaging
(SWI)/SWI Phase Map Imaging of patients with known recent intracranial
hemorrhage (ICH), and evaluate how often the number and/or location of
detected CMBs would change patient characterization.

2) compare the ability of pQSM and SWI/SWI P to differentiate intracranial
calcifications from CMBs.

The Committee is also delighted to share that Qianhui Dou, PhD, a
postdoctoral research fellow working closely with Leo Tsai, MD, PhD, has
also been awarded a Radiology Research Minigrant for her proposed
study to: 

1) use N1S1 to perform distal liver radiofrequency ablation (RFA) and compare
tumor growth and alanine and lactate flux, as measured by h13C MRI in rats who
are treated with PFK15 concurrently and compare them against those who are
not. In addition, test the hypothesis that PFKFB3 inhibition will suppress RFA-
induced N1S1 proliferation and glycolysis.

2) use the N1S1 tumor model to treat tumors PFK15 and compare overall survival
to untreated controls. Furthermore, perform h13C MRI before treatment and
during early post-treatment to see if baseline alanine and lactate flux, and their
changes on follow-up can predict treatment response and/or overall survival.

Congratulations, Sal and Qianhui! We look forward to following and
learning from your research work.

The Alumni Corner
A Q&A with Saman Hazany, MD 

For our fifth alumni Q&A, The Inside View caught up
with Dr. Saman Hazany, who was a diagnostic
radiology resident with us from 2009-2011 after
completing two years of residency at Staten Island
University Hospital in New York. Today, he works as
an attending neuroradiologist and a clinical associate
professor at several medical and academic
institutions in California.

The Inside View: Thanks for taking the time to share an update with us, 
Dr. Hazany! To start, did you relocate to the West Coast after you graduated
from our residency program?  

Dr. Hazany: Thanks for the opportunity to reconnect with BIDMC Radiology.
Yes, when I completed residency in 2011, I began a neuroradiology fellowship at
the University of Southern California (USC) that same year. I actually received
my BS in neuroscience from the University of California, Los Angeles (UCLA),
and my MD from the University of California, San Diego, so I was returning
home after residency. When I completed my fellowship, I accepted a
neuroradiology director position at Rancho Los Amigos National Rehabilitation
Center in Downey, Calif., which is southeast of downtown LA, where I worked
for six years. 

Today, I’m an attending radiologist at three different LA institutions—the Greater
Los Angeles VA Healthcare System, Kaiser Permanente Medical Group, and
LAC+USC/Keck Hospital of USC. I’ve also remained active in teaching and
research serving as a clinical associate professor of radiology at the Keck
School of Medicine of USC and the David Geffen School of Medicine at UCLA. 

TIV: Do you have a favorite memory or two about your classmates or faculty
from your residency years?

DH: The dedication of BIDMC faculty to trainee education is exemplary and
outstanding. Specifically, I remember how Dr. Camacho went through many
studies that I had read and conducted an analysis involving spreadsheet
calculations to demonstrate the accuracy level of my reads to me and the
Emergency Department faculty. That meant a lot to me as a resident. 

TIV: Do you have an interesting fact about yourself, such as a special talent or
hobby?

DH: When I’m not working or teaching, I enjoy outdoor activities, including
hiking and swimming. I spend time at the ocean whenever I can.

TIV: Is there anything else you’d like to share with your colleagues/fellow
alumni?

DH: I always had a great time at work and outside of work with my co-
residents. I joined the program as a transfer but I was welcomed by the faculty
and other residents and really appreciated that.  

If you're a BIDMC Radiology alum who would like to participate in the column or
nominate someone to be featured, please email Radiology Communications
Director Lindsay Oslund at loslund@bidmc.harvard.edu.

Submit Your Zoom Backgrounds!

We're looking for your favorite Zoom backgrounds to share and add a bit of fun
to our virtual meetings. Submit your background by Friday, Jan. 15, for possible
inclusion in our Jan. 22 newsletter.

In Case You Missed It
Recent BIDMC Updates

COVID-19 Vaccine
COVID-19 vaccines are an essential tool in saving lives and stopping the
pandemic. BIDMC is distributing the vaccine to designated groups starting with
patient-facing clinicians and staff who are at the greatest risk of exposure to the
virus. Information about the vaccine—including frequently asked questions,
informative videos, vaccine preparation materials, clinical resources, and more
—is available on the BILH COVID-19 website and from the homepage of the
BIDMC Portal. Information will be updated frequently, so please check back
regularly for updates. 

BILH Pharmacy Direct Benefits for Staff
With the opening of the new Westwood facility, BIDMC employees who have a
BILH medical plan can take advantage of affordable copays of $5 for a 30-day
supply of medications and $10 for a 90-day supply. Staff who do not have a
pharmacy benefit through BILH may also want to consider making the switch.

If you’d like to transfer your prescriptions to BILH Pharmacy Direct, you simply
need to fill out the BILH Pharmacy Enrollment form—located here. A member of
the BIDMC Pharmacy staff will contact you to confirm shipping details once
your form is received.

Please contact the BILH Pharmacy by email at PharmacyEnrollment@bilh.org
or by phone at (781) 352-6640 with questions.

COVID-19 Video from BIDMC President Pete Healy
COVID-19 Vaccine Process Video
COVID-19 Dashboard
Coronavirus Central and Flu Central 
Free Yoga and Fitness Livestreams
Employee Assistance Program Resources
Popular BIDMC Stories in 2020

When you're walking across our Boston campus this month, keep an eye out 
for a special BIDMC faculty and staff banner in several locations to publically 
commend everyone's tremendous work and commitment to patients, their 
families, and each other during the COVID-19 pandemic. The banner has also 
been translated into Spanish, Portuguese, and Haitian Creole to reach even 
more colleagues.

Selected Publications

Below is a list of selected publications from Dec. 8 through Jan. 6. Clinical and
research faculty and staff names are bolded; trainee names have an asterisk
next to them. If your publication is not shown below, please submit it for
inclusion in our next newsletter.

1. Chang YM, Tenenbaum M, Xiong Y, Selim M, Bhadelia R, Hacein-Bey L,
Ivanovic V. Brain-Computed Tomography Angiography Maximum
Intensity Projection Images for ASPECTS Derivation and Detection of
Large Infarct Volumes: Preliminary Study. J Stroke Cerebrovasc Dis.
2020 Dec 23; 30(3):105548. doi:
10.1016/j.jstrokecerebrovasdis.2020.105548. Online ahead of print.
PMID: 33360519

2. Bulman JC, Zurkiya O, Wu V, Wehrenberg-Klee E, Palmer E, Chow D,
Brook A, Ganguli S. Repeat Evaluation of Lung Shunt Fraction is
Unnecessary: A Retrospective Observational Study of Successive Lung
Shunt Fractions from Variable Arterial Distributions in Patients Undergoing
Radioembolization of Primary and Secondary Liver Tumors. J Vasc
Interv Radiol. 2020 Dec 16:S1051-0443(20)30967-2. doi:
10.1016/j.jvir.2020.11.005. Online ahead of print. PMID: 33341340

3. Weinstein JL, *El-Gabalawy F, Sarwar A, DeBacker SS, Faintuch
S, Berkowitz SJ, Bulman JC, Palmer MR, Matyal R, Mahmood
F, Ahmed M. Analysis of Kinematic Differences in Hand Motion between
Novice and Experienced Operators in IR: A Pilot Study. J Vasc Interv
Radiol. 2020 Dec 16:S1051-0443(20)30873-3. doi:
10.1016/j.jvir.2020.10.010. Online ahead of print. PMID: 33339678

4. Karimi Z, Phillips J, Slanetz P, Lotfi P, Dialani V, Karimova J, Mehta T.
Factors Associated With Background Parenchymal Enhancement on
Contrast-Enhanced Mammography. AJR Am J Roentgenol. 2020 Dec
23:1-9. doi: 10.2214/AJR.19.22353. Online ahead of print.
PMID: 32755162

5. Cruz-Romero C, Guo A, Bradley WF, Vicentini JRT, Yajnik V, Gee MS.
Novel Associations Between Genome-Wide Single Nucleotide
Polymorphisms and MR Enterography Features in Crohn's Disease
Patients. J Magn Reson Imaging. 2021 Jan; 53(1):132-138. doi:
10.1002/jmri.27250. Epub 2020 Jun 18. PMID: 32558062

The next edition of The Inside View will publish 

on Friday, Jan. 22. Have news to share? 

Please email it to Lindsay Oslund

by Friday, Jan. 15.

The Inside View is brought to you by 
the BIDMC Department of Radiology. 

Our Radiologists | Radiology Medical Education

Back Issues of The Inside View

Follow Us!

Distributed to the Department of Radiology, BIDMC Colleagues, and Our Alumni

Subscribe to our email list.

http://t.e2ma.net/sendtofriend/:account_id/p5qutd/
https://www.bidmc.org/centers-and-departments/radiology
mailto:loslund@bidmc.harvard.edu
mailto:loslund@bidmc.harvard.edu
mailto:loslund@bidmc.harvard.edu
https://covid-19.bilh.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/bilh-vaccine-phases.pdf
https://covid-19.bilh.org/vaccine
http://portal.bidmc.org/
https://myrx.bidmc.org/survey.asp?surveyno=64907
mailto:PharmacyEnrollment@bilh.org
https://portal.bidmc.org/Home/Utility/BIDMC%20Today/Archived%20Stories/2021/January/COVIDLeadershipVideo.aspx
https://portal.bidmc.org/Home/Utility/BIDMC%20Today/Archived%20Stories/2020/December/COVIDLeadershipMessage.aspx
https://webservices.caregroup.org/PM3/Login.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fPM3%2fGateway.aspx
https://portal.bidmc.org/Intranets/Clinical/Novel-Coronavirus.aspx
https://portal.bidmc.org/Intranets/Clinical/Flu-and-Norovirus-Central-2020-2021/Flu.aspx
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__t.e2ma.net_click_mlmgaf_e3ukyob_64mtafb&d=DwMFaQ&c=WknmpdNpvrlj2B5K1aWVqL1SOiF30547pqSuOmtwXTQ&r=7-OcmvunD4EYe09jY2Q5_O4fA2kbB32zry0Daaz3LYo&m=wS9D0d436hIWusgdOVytb4W29mtb4WH-NpwLUfqvE7g&s=qVojPq8_uYnMeEVkdjtPxAe46jDogtx_cWmERt8az6c&e=
https://portal.bidmc.org/ECmybenefits/myBenefits/Wellness-Resources/EmployeeAssistance.aspx
https://portal.bidmc.org/Home/Utility/BIDMC%20Today/Archived%20Stories/2020/December/Year%20in%20Review.aspx
mailto:loslund@bidmc.harvard.edu
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/33360519/
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/33341340/
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/33339678/
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32755162/
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32558062/
mailto:loslund@bidmc.harvard.edu
https://www.bidmc.org/centers-and-departments/radiology/meet-our-team
https://www.bidmc.org/medical-education/medical-education-by-department/radiology
https://portal.bidmc.org/Intranets/Clinical/Radiology/news.aspx
https://portal.bidmc.org/Intranets/Clinical/Radiology/news.aspx
http://twitter.com/bidmcrad
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1909907/1909099.214266219/
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1909907/1909099/?v=a

